
Disable Student YouTube Access 

 

​ In an effort to help maintain a safe and productive digital learning environment, 

Information Systems has implemented a new checkbox in Skyward that provides school 

administrators the ability to control student access to YouTube on district Chromebooks. 

 

This new functionality will be available within Skyward as of March 7, 2025. To access 

this checkbox, search for the student for which you would like to enable or disable access to 

YouTube. Navigate to the Student Profile → General → Web Access. Select Edit, check the box 

to Disable YouTube, then Save: 

 

 

 

Once the checkbox has been checked or unchecked, allow 1-2 hours for the change to 

take effect. Access to this field is available to users that already have edit access to the Web 
Access screen.  

 

​ Should you have any questions, or require assistance, please contact the Information 

Systems Helpdesk at Ext. 88737 or (801) 567-8737. 


